
 

 

January 24, 2025 
 

Anthony (Tony) Varona, Dean 
Seattle University School of Law 
901 12th Ave, Sullivan Hall 
PO Box 222000 
Seattle, WA 98122 
 
Re:  OCLA Underwriting of PILF Students Working on Housing Justice Issues With King County 

Bar Association Housing Justice Project 
 
Dear Dean Varona, 
 
This letter memorializes the agreement embedded in the most recent Housing Justice Collaborative 
description that the Office of Civil Legal Aid (OCLA) will underwrite three Seattle University School of 
Law Public Interest Law Foundation (PILF) scholarships to place qualified students with the King 
County Bar Association’s Housing Justice Project during the summer of 2025.  It is understood that 
OCLA places a very high priority on supporting the efforts of non-traditional law students entering the 
pipeline for community based civil legal aid careers.  It is understood that Seattle University School of 
Law is equally committed to developing and placing non-traditional law students into public service 
practice.  OCLA’s investment in this relationship serves that objective. 
 
Consistent with these objectives, OCLA will underwrite three (3) scholarships for housing justice 
placements at the King County Bar Association’s Housing Justice Project during the summer of 2025.  
OCLA will pay Seattle University School of Law the sum of seven thousand dollars ($7,000) per 
student.  These funds will need to be billed for on or before July 10, 2025. Seattle University School of 
Law agrees to recruit, support, and oversee the work of these public interest law students during their 
engagement with the King County Bar Association’s Housing Justice Project.  Each student shall 
provide OCLA with a narrative report on their experience during the period of their internships. 
 
Thank you for your commitment and partnership in this effort. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
OFFICE OF CIVIL LEGAL AID  
 
 
________________________________________ 
Philippe Knab, Eviction Defense Program Director 
 
 
I, Sarah Bricknell, Associate Director Office of Sponsored Projects at Seattle University School of Law, 
am authorized to and hereby agree with the commitments outlined above. 

Docusign Envelope ID: AC3E8D12-4608-4B44-863F-97088F8A9714



 

 

 
Date:___________________ 
 
SEATTLE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF LAW 
 
 
 
________________________________________ 
Sarah Bricknell, Associate Director Office of Sponsored Projects 
 
C: Lily Su, Director SU Public Interest Law Foundation 
 Sara Robbins, Director Office of Civil Legal Aid 
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